

THE CITY OF NEW YORK OFFICE OF THE MAYOR NEW YORK, N.Y. 10007

May 19, 2016

The Honorable Melissa Mark-Viverito Council Speaker City Hall New York, NY 10007

Dear Speaker Mark-Viverito:

Regarding the April 29th letter sent to you for the purpose of recommending Robert Farrell, Jr. for appointment to the New York City Tax Commission, I hereby ask the City Council to withdraw his name from consideration at this time, as per his request.

Thank you for your cooperation.

L de Blass

Sincerely,

Bill de Blasio

Mayor

BDB:tf

cc: Robert Farrell, Jr.

Anthony Shorris, First Deputy Mayor

Ellen Hoffman, President, New York City Tax Commission